
September 12, 2019 

 

JLMC Meeting Minutes (Safety Committee) 

Committee members present: Police Chief Mike Bilodeau, Police Detective Patrick Costin, Building 

Inspector Kevin Kelley, Library Director, Lara Berry, Recorder Eleanor Boy 

M. Bilodeau called the meeting to order at 1306 hours 

The Committee reviewed the meeting minutes for June 13, 2019.  M. Bilodeau made a motion to 

approve the minutes, P. Costin seconded the motion.  All in favor. 

M. Bilodeau reports no injuries at the Police Department since the last meeting. 

L. Berry reports no injuries at the Library since the last meeting. 

No report from the Fire Department. 

K. Kelley reports that some parts of the two new flashing lights for the school have come in.  R. St. 

Laurent and K. Kelley ordered the concrete bases.  The sign and flashing lights should be delivered soon. 

K. Kelley will contact the school and ask them to make sure that the children don’t use the Fire 

Department parking lot when they are sledding in the winter.  

The Police Department has been trained in CPR and First Aid. 

M. Bildoeau reports that the Police Department conducted an active shooter training at the Town Hall 

on July 31st.  The group discussed the need the get motion activated lights for the auditorium and better 

“panic buttons” for the Town Hall.  Another active shooter training will take place at the school in 

October. 

K. Kelley reported that the town has switched Fire Alarm companies.  There will now be fire alarm 

testing in all town buildings and reports of this testing will be produced.  The first testing will occur on 

October 7th, 8th and 9th.  The Town Hall and Carriage House will be tested on October 7th.  Police, Fire and 

the Meeting House will be tested on the 8th and the Old Town Hall, the Old Parsonage and Garage will 

be tested on the 9th. 

M. Bilodeau mentioned that the Police Department will be adding emergency lights in the booking area 

and there is water damage on some ceiling tiles on the second floor.  P. Costin mentioned that the fan in 

the bathroom isn’t working. 

The next meeting will be conducted 1400 hours on December 10th at the Library. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:40 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Eleanor Boy 

  



 

 


